[image: image1.wmf]St. Patrick’s Primary School,
Legamaddy

167 Ballynoe Road, Downpatrick, Co.Down, BT30 8AR

Tel: 028 44613981

www.stpatrickspslegamaddy.com
                         Principal: Mrs Sarah McDowell

                                               
    Email:  smcdowell587@c2kni.net
August 2020

Dear Parent,

I hope this letter finds you and your families well. As promised and based on current guidance, here is our plan and information on how we intend to bring our school community safely back to school.

We have been working hard to ensure that our school is organised, clean and safe for both staff and pupils to return. Policies and procedures have been reviewed and the following measures have been put in place:
· Increased signage

· Corridor and class markings to encourage social distancing

· One Way system for movement around the school

· Staggered start and finish times

· Regular hand washing

· Hand sanitising stations

· “Class Bubbles” to minimise interaction

· Personalised equipment

· Limiting visitors to the school building

School will become cashless as originally planned and details on how to sign up have been provided on the school website. Passwords will be text to the first contact provided to school and should be received by Wednesday 26th August.
SCHOOL REOPENING DATES

MONDAY 24TH AUGUST- WEDNESDAY 26TH AUGUST Primary 7 Pupils to attend 9-12pm

THURSDAY 27th AUGUST All classes to return (there will be no school dinners until 2nd September) P1 Pupils will attend in groups as outlined in separate correspondence.
REVISED START TIMES (will be kept under review)

Pupils to arrive from 8.45-9.15am and go directly to their classroom

They will be directed to their entry point.

REVISED DISMISSAL TIMES (will be kept under review)

(Older siblings can be collected at the younger siblings allocated pick up time if requested by parent and school office notified)
	Monday to Thursday


	Friday

	P1 - 1.30pm

P2 – 1.45pm

P3 – 2pm

P4 – 2.30pm

P5/6 – 2.45pm

P6/7 – 3pm
	P1 & 2 – 1.30pm

P3 & 4 -  1.45pm

P5/6 & P6/7 – 2pm


Please note that all times and procedures outlined above are subject to change at short notice as a result of updated Government guidance. We endeavour to keep you updated with any changes as soon as possible. This continues to be a challenging time for us all. Please be assured that we are committed to ensuring the safe return of our whole school community.
Yours sincerely,
Mrs McDowell
ADDITIONAL NOTES

· Ensure that you update contact details with the school office

· School gates will open at 8.45am there will be no supervision before this time

· Pupils will have their temperature checked before entering the school building and if they become ill during the school day, 1 adult must accompany each pupil to ensure temperature is satisfactory. Please be mindful of socially distancing guidelines during this time. If your child’s access point is busy please remain in your car until the area has reduced in numbers.
· Pupils who are using school transport will be required to wear a face covering. Any pupil using disposable mask will require 2 masks one for each journey. Pupils will dispose of first mask when they arrive in school and have their temperature checked when they arrive. If a bus child has a temperature parents will be contacted and child will need to be collected.
· Pupils should not bring anything in from home apart from their break/lunch (either is a lunch bag or disposable bag) and drinks bottle. 

· School bags and pencils will not be permitted.
· Pupils will wear their school uniform each day and should be laundered on a daily basis. Pupils will also need a coat (weather dependant).

· Pupils who present with symptoms must stay at home and adhere to the government’s stay at home guidance.

· Pupils will be encouraged to avoid touching their mouth, eyes and nose.

· PPE will be available for staff to use as and when required.

· Additional regular cleaning will be implemented and every classroom will be fogged at the end of the day.

· No money should be brought into school; SchoolMoney will be launched to enable a cashless system.

· Breakfast, After Schools and Homework clubs will not run initially.

· Parents will not be able to access the school building, any requests for appointments must be made through the school office.

· We ask that parents provide your child with a small bottle of hand sanitiser and a packet of tissues.

· All medical forms must be updated and inhalers etc need to be brought into school for the first day back.

